

Tel: 832.913.4000 Fax: 832.913.4001 www.jonescarter.com



November 11, 2021

Ms. Maggie Dalton Development Coordinator Fort Bend County Engineering 301 Jackson Street, Suite 401 Richmond, TX 77469

Re: Request of Street Closure

Hunt Road Phase II

Dear Ms. Dalton:

On behalf of our client, Vanbrooke, LLC., we hereby request the street closure of Hunt Road for construction of the Hunt Road Phase II paving and drainage improvements. Construction will require the closure of Hunt Road, just west of the FM 359 to Pool Hill Road. Construction will include closure for the removal of existing asphalt road and subgrade, to be replaced with 25-feet wide, 8-inch thick concrete pavement.

Hunt Road Phase II construction plans were approved by Fort Bend County Engineering on November 9, 2020. A revised Traffic Control Plan was approved by Fort Bend County Engineering on November 10, 2021 and is attached for reference. The Hunt Road closure is scheduled to begin on November 29, 2021 and last until the end of the project.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Sean P. Burch, P.E.

Vice President – Land Development

